
2017 has been a very special year for 
Margarita and I. We both have been in 
Christ for 40 years as well as blessed 
with our 40th wedding anniversary. 
After I resigned my commission in the 
USAF in January 1987, it has been 30 
years since I at tended Regent 
University to acquire my M.A. in 

World Missions in March 1987. By the 
grace of God, we conducted seven 
GHN Conferences this year (including 
Nigeria in February, Detention Center 
in June and Oct., Costa Rica in June 
and Ukraine in July). We trained a total 
of 171 U.S. GHN Missions Mobilizers 
(MMs) and 202 Global MMs in China, 

Nigeria, Ukraine, Bulgaria, Colombia 
and Costa Rica since 2016. Now the 
multiplication of the GHN MMs will 
take place in the nations through the 
trained indigenous MMs. As the Lord 
opens new doors, we will expand the 
GHN training to other nations in 2018.
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As we close the chapter of  2017 and are getting ready to enter into God’s 
new beginning in 2018, we at RLM are more determined to expand the 
Kingdom of  God by implementing the GHN equipping concept to 
indigenous leaders throughout nine regions of  the world. The Great 
Commission can not be accomplished in this generation if  we are only 
focusing on sending Western missionaries into the Unreached People 
Groups. In order for the Great Commission to become the Great 
Completion in this generation, we must massively mobilize indigenous 
GHN Missions Mobilizers to engage in evangelizing their own Unreached 
People Groups. Therefore, RLM will do everything we can to mobilize 
over 3,000,000 indigenous 

GHN MMs to evangelize the UPGs in the 10/40 Window Countries 
over the next 10 years. To accomplish the above vision of  RLM, we 
need your prayers and faithful and sacrificial financial support each 
month. AS YOU SEND US THROUGH YOUR GIVING, YOU 
ARE GOING WITH US TO EQUIP INDIGENOUS GHN 
MMS TO ENGAGE IN FINISHING THE GREAT 
COMMISSION. We are praying that God will send $50,000 plus 
year end giving to RLM through you for His glory. May God richly 
bless you as you sow into the RLM this year and beyond!

Have a Blessed Christmas and New Year!

Joshua said, “After I 
attended the GHN 
Conference in Virginia 
Beach, God 
transformed my heart 
and I submitted to His 
call to minister to the 
young people at Ignited 
Christian Center. 

Dr. Lee established a RMTC at Ignited Christian Center in Seminole, FL

With the leaders of Ignited Christian Center 
in Seminole, FL (Dec. 9-10)

Pastor Dan 
Grigg said, “I 
am very 
excited to 
partner with 
RLM to launch 
the GHN 
Conference in 
January 2018.”

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 
From Dr. Lee’s Family




